
Thursday, 23 December, 2021 
3:00 PM 

Our Ref: DJ:DL 

Coonamble Shire Council advises the travelling public that MOST UNSEALED ROADS within 
the Local Government Area are OPEN to traffic, requesting that drivers exercise significant 
caution and drive to conditions at all times. 

Rainfall across the Local Government Area on Wednesday night varied between 3mm and 
50mm. 

The following unsealed roads remain CLOSED due to extensive damage from flooding in the 
past month or from use while the roads were wet: 

• Carinda Road (west of “Glenora”)

• Conimbia Road

• Hollywood Lane

• Kensington Road

• Nedgera Road

• Ottendorf Lane

• Quabathoo Road

• Quandong Road

• Toora Road

• Trafalgar Road

• Whitewood Road

• Wingadee Road

• Woolingar Road

Drivers should anticipate heavy vehicles moving grain on all roads throughout the Local 
Government Area. Primary producers are requested to avoid using the closed unsealed roads 
where possible. 

Council staff inspect roads during and after rain events and issue updated road bulletins as 
conditions change.  
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